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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Roger Hamilton
Commissioner

Oregon Public Utility Commission
550 Capitol Street, N.E.

Salem, OR 97310

Dear Commissioner Hamilton:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

k

Geaofde L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Tom Burton
Commissioner

Minnesota Public Utilities Commission
121 Seventh Place East, Suite 350

St. Paul, MN 55101-2147

Dear Commissioner Burton:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

Geo@e L Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Thomas M. Benedict
Commissioner

Connecticut Department of Public Utility Control
1 Central Park Plaza

New Britain, CT 06051

Dear Commissioner Benedict:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

Z ; W
) ,/%L./E/dwards

/ President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Richard M. Fanelly
Commissioner

Ohio Public Utilities Commission
180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43266-0573

Dear Commissioner Fanelly:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable J. Terry Deason
Chairman

Florida Public Service Commission
101 East Gaines Street, Fletcher Bldg
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850

Dear Commissioner Deason:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

é&g L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Marcia G. Weeks
Chairman

Arizona Corporation Commission
1200 West Washington Street
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Dear Commissioner Weeks:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994,

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

s

George L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Robert J. McMahon
Commissioner

Delaware Public Service Commission

1560 South DuPont Highway, PO Box 457
Dover, DE 19903-0457

Dear Commissioner McMahon:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Gerald L. Thorpe
Commissioner

Maryland Public Service Commission
16th Floor, 6 St. Paul Street
Baltimore, MD 21202-6806

Dear Commissioner Thorpe:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sigcerely,

2

Geofet L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Susan M. Seltsam
Chair

Kansas Corporation Commission
1500 S.W. Arrowhead Road
Topeka, KS 66604-4027

Dear Commissioner Seltsam:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994,

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Singerely,

b3

L. Edwards
President
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James M. Johnson
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Second Vice Chairman
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Gregory L. Theus
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President
George L. Edwards
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Kathleen B. Blanco
Commissioner

Louisiana Public Service Commission
P.O.Box 91154

Baton Rouge, LA 70821-9154

Dear Commissioner Blanco:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particuiar interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994.

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Singerely,

L. Edwards
President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable Dwight D. Ornquist
Commissioner

Alaska Public Utilities Commission
1016 West Sixth Avenue, Suite 400
Anchorage, AK 99501

Dear Commissioner Ornquist:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994,

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820.

Sincerely,

Gegoe L. Edwards

President
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April 18, 1995

The Honorable E. Mason Hendrickson
Commissioner

Maryland Public Service Commission
16th Floor, 6 St. Paul Street
Baltimore, MD 21202-6806

Dear Commissioner Hendrickson:

Commissioner Crumpton has asked me to give members of
NARUC's Committee on Finance and Technology periodic updates
on significant developments in telecommunications standards work.
I'm pleased to send you the latest edition of our report on leading
edge telecommunications standards work and the strategic plan
which drives the work of our Committee T1. The technologies
included in this report will form the roadbed for the information
highway and are in various stages of evolutionary development.

Of particular interest, work is nearly complete on a set of air
interface standards critical to the development of the personal
communications industry.

In addition to producing one standard or technical report a
week, Committee T1 also makes more than 1,000 contributions a
year to the United States State Department for use in standards
issues before the International Telecommunication Union. The
Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions and Committee
T1 also are playing important roles in the work of the Information
Infrastructure Standards Panel created last year by the American
National Standards Institute to ensure rapid deployment of the
national and global information infrastructures.

I am also enclosing a copy of the 1994 Annual Report from
Committee T1. The report by Chairman Arthur K. Reilly gives a
good overview of the standards work being fostered by Committee
T1. The individual reports by the Technical Subcommittee leaders
gives more specifics on the benefits of the many standards and
technical reports developed during 1994, . -

I will send you periodic updates on telecommunications
standards work and other technology issues which may be of
interest. If you have any questions or comments, please call me on
202-434-8820. et 2

Smcerely,

/%IZ fédwards
President



